General Convention Deputation Report 2018
General Convention: The Episcopal Church’s bicameral governing body that meets every three years was held in Austin, Texas in 2018.

Eau Claire Deputation: Clergy: Rev. Mother Kathleen Charles, Chair, Rev. Guy Usher, Rev. Michael Greene, Rev. Deacon Marlene Hogue, Alternate: Rev. Deacon Jim Lorenze. Lay: Mr. Gregg Westigard, Mr. Tim Donahue, Mrs. Deb Lorenze, Mrs. Cynthia Hackworthy, Alternate: Mr. Nicholas Charles, Sr.

It is a commitment and responsibility to immerse oneself in the work of General Convention—to commit to a block of time, to listen to hearings on topics of importance presented by various committees, to be on a committee, to participate in other activities offered at General Convention, and attend worship services.

Highlights: Cuba’s readmission in the Episcopal Church, the border crisis, the prayer service outside HUTTO Residential Detention Center, prayers and marches against gun violence, and indeed: the hot topics: same sex marriage and liturgy debates, prayer book revision, salary for the President of House of Deputies, the Episcopacy ( more than 30 resolutions seeking minor changes in language, as well as addressing election and tenure of Bishops), the Israel-Palestine conflicts, Title IV resolutions; 43, all of which made it to the Bishop’s consent calendar and the floor of convention, House of Bishops “Listening Session” in response to #MeToo truth telling.

Other Highlights: The Rev. Canon Dr. Patrick Augustine receiving a Peace and Justice Award at St. David’s Episcopal Church, Austin, “Purple Scarf Day”— showing support for more women in the Episcopate, the “Texas Revival” night, hearing Bishop Curry “preach it” at the Palmer Center, the open barbeque, Evangelism, The Jesus Movement, the million nightly bats flying from the Congress Avenue bridge, fireworks on the 4th of July, the six block Convention Center itself with 150 exhibitors, and lots of restaurants.

Thank you Diocese of Eau Claire and Bishop Jay Lambert for financial support in order that all deputies, both lay and clergy, could attend the General Convention. Thank you to the Deputation for your willingness to serve. And thank you, Diocese of Austin for hosting this triennial event. See you in Baltimore in 2021!

Respectfully submitted,

The Rev. Mother Kathleen Charles

Chair of Eau Claire Deputation     
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